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Dear Dr. Alam:

As Premier-Designate, I know that Ontario’s physicians support a strong immunization
system to ensure a healthy population. I also know that the Ontario Medical Association
(OMA) has raised concerns with the current schedule for integrating immunization
records with other health care partners (such as public health units).

I am writing to demonstrate my commitment to work alongside physicians to ensure
integrated immunization reporting, and I am taking this matter — and the OMA’s
feedback — under careful consideration. As a result, I am taking the necessary steps to
pause the implementation of reporting changes for immunization.

Once I name my new Cabinet on June 29, 2018, I will ask my minister responsible for
health to work with the OMA to prioritize an acceptable solution while we work towards
the integration of immunization records across health care providers and organizations
like public health units.

Sincerely,

Doug Ford
Premier-Designate



